

December, 2019

Dear Junior and Parent(s)/Guardian(s)

We'd like to invite you to our college counseling activities that occur during second semester. We kicked off our program in November when we hosted "College Night for Junior Families." If you missed this introductory evening to the college planning process, the powerpoint slides are published on the CCC website, which you can access under the Documents and Downloads section toward the bottom: https://www.d125.org/academics/college.

As you may remember, Student Services invited underclassmen and a parent/guardian to a SCoPE meeting (School Counselor Parent Engagement Meeting) with the student's counselor during their freshman and sophomore years. We now would like to invite you to join us in a Post Secondary SCoPE meeting, which is a 45-minute individual family appointment with a post secondary counselor. In order to accommodate every student in the Class of 2021, we will make one such appointment per student. We are available through the middle of June; for the convenience of some of our families, we also have appointments available on five Saturdays between January to April.

While students may be excused from class to attend a Post-Secondary SCoPE (P-SCoPE) meeting, please make every attempt to schedule the meeting during a time when your child will not have to miss class, such as before school, free period, lunch or study hall. Should your family require a translator, please contact the CCC as soon as possible and no later than two weeks prior to the meeting. The deadline for scheduling a Post-Secondary SCoPE meeting by mid-June is **Thursday**, **April 9**, **2020**.

Steps to scheduling your Post-Secondary SCoPE meeting:

- * Attached is a College/Post Secondary Planning Worksheet to be completed. There are additional copies of the worksheet on our website: www.d125.org/college. The Post Secondary SCoPE meeting link is located on the right rail. Families should complete the worksheet and return it to the College Career Center (Room 1123). The worksheet can also be faxed to: 847-634-6015 or emailed to shs collegecareer@d125.org.
- * Once we have received your completed worksheet, **we will email you a link to the appointment calendar to schedule your meeting.** You will schedule the appointment with *one* of the post-secondary counselors.
- * Completing an SAT or ACT prior to our appointment, while helpful, is not mandatory.

Participating in a Post-Secondary SCoPE meeting during your junior year can only enhance our ability to assist you in the college admission process in the fall. We hope this meeting will greatly support you in the college planning process.

We hope you take advantage of all our programs including the Post-Secondary SCoPE meeting so that your decision of where to attend college is enhanced by collaborative conversations with a Stevenson post secondary counselor. Please know that together with your school counselor, we are here to serve as a resource for you during this process.

Most Sincerely,

Ms. Sara English and Mr. Dan Miller SHS Post Secondary Counselors

以上消息□□在Stevenson网站(www.d125.org)的" 与家人沟通"板□。您可使用网站的翻□功能(位于右下角)□□本文件的其他□言版。

위 메시지는 Stevenson 웹사이트(www.d125.org)의 'Communication with Families'(가족과□ 소통) 색션에 게□□□ 있습니다. (오른쪽 하단□ □□) □ □□□□ 번역 기능을 □□□□□□ 문서를 □□ 언□□ 볼 수 □□□□□.

上記のメッセージは、スティーブンソン高校のウェブサイト(www.d125.org)内にある保護者向けページ(Communication with Families)に記載されています。ウェブサイト上の翻訳機能(ページ右下にあります)を利用すると、他の言語で本書の内容を表示できます

ऊपर दिया गया सन्देश Stevenson (स्टीवेंसन) की वेबसाइट (www.d125.org) पर 'Communication with Families' ('परिवारों के साथ बातचीत') खंड के अंतर्गत पोस्ट किया हुआ है। आप इस डॉक्यूमेंट को किसी अन्य भाषा में पढने के लिए वेबसाइट के अनुवाद फंक्शन (जो कि नीचे दाएं कोने में दिया हुआ है) का प्रयोग कर सकते हैं।

Находящееся выше сообщение помещено на вебсайте школы Stevenson (www.d125.org) в разделе «Communication with Families» (связь с семьями). Вы можете воспользоваться функцией перевода этого вебсайта, расположенной в правом нижнем углу, чтобы прочитать этот документ на другом языке.

El mensaje anterior se encuentra también en el sitio web de Stevenson (www.d125.org) en la sección de 'Comunicación con las Familias'. Usted puede utilizar la función de traducción del sitio web (situada en la esquina inferior derecha) para ver este documento en otro idioma.

Ang mensahe sa itaas ay nakapaskil sa Stevenson website (www.d125.org) sa ilalim ng 'Communication with Families' section. Maaari ninyong gamitin ang translate function ng website (na matatagpuan sa ibabang kanto sa kanan) upang mabasa ang dokumentong ito sa ibang wika.